
 

June 21, 2017 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed June 5, 2017. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for June 7, 2017.   Forbes seconded it.  Motion 
passed 5 to 0. 
 
Karen Barwick, 476 Tesserville Road, received a 30 day notice from the Town to remove 
vehicles that are against the Towns’ Nuisance Ordinance.  She stated that they are car 
collectors and that the State Statute allows them to have the vehicles.   Town Ordinances may 
be more restrictive than State Statutes and our Nuisance Ordinance does not allow unlicensed 
and un-runnable vehicles on properties in the Town.  A citation will be issued and their lawyer 
can contact our lawyer regarding the issue. 
 
The Plan Commission recommended approval of the Conditional Use permit for Saratoga 
Cranberry.  They are expanding into the Old Nepco nursery property.  Forbes made a motion 
to approve the Conditional Use permit.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
The Plan Commission discussed REGI.  They have invited them to their July meeting to 
discuss future development in the Town.  Passineau made a motion to support the Plan 
Commission discussing future development with the REGI group.  Frank seconded it.  Motion 
passed 5 to 0. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the operator’s licenses for Rachael Skaar, Judith Stada, 
Sabrina Saylor, Susan Rucinski, and David Viviano.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0.   
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the Mobile Home permits for Ample Rapids and Peaceful 
Pines.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0. 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report.  She is handling complaints that she is 
receiving.     
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable report.  The abatement for Ken Jaeck’s properties will be 
happening soon.  A meeting for Strangfelds on Hollywood will be set for July 12th.  Cody 
Kickland is working on cleaning up his property on Mill Avenue.   
     
Correspondences were read.  As soon as the County is available, they are going to start work 
on some of the worst dips in the Town. 
 
The Board discussed future hall rentals.  Beginning in 2018, any rentals with alcohol, the 
renters will be responsible for paying for an officer.  The Board stated that the officer would 
need to be at the hall from 7:00 PM- 12:00 PM for an evening party.   
 
Nadine Crawford, 9151 County Road Z, discussed the camper on her property.  She was 
informed that someone complained that there was someone living in the camper full-time.  
She said that there is no one living in the camper.  It just has electric run to it for when her 
parents want a quiet place to go during the day.  The Board recommended she take the 
skirting off the bottom of the camper so it doesn’t look like a permanent residence. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


